
From: DHS.PRA
To: Walsh, Christina
Cc: DHS.PRA
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] TSA Pipeline System Operator Security Information ICR (1652-0055)
Date: Wednesday, March 27, 2019 9:37:33 AM
Attachments: TSA Publishes 30-day Pipeline Security ICR .pdf

Please find attached a public comment that was submitted to OMB.
 
Thanks.
 
Tyrone Huff
Department of Homeland Security
Office of the Chief Information Officer
Business Management Office
(202) 557-5312
 
 

From: MBX OMB OIRA Desk Officer for DHS <DHSDeskOfficer@omb.eop.gov> 
Sent: Wednesday, March 27, 2019 8:56 AM
To: DHS.PRA <dhs.pra@hq.dhs.gov>
Subject: FW: [EXTERNAL] TSA Pipeline System Operator Security Information ICR (1652-0055)
 
 
 

From: Patrick Coyle <pjcoyle@aol.com> 
Sent: Saturday, March 9, 2019 9:47 PM
To: MBX OMB OIRA Desk Officer for DHS <DHSDeskOfficer@omb.eop.gov>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] TSA Pipeline System Operator Security Information ICR (1652-0055)
 
I am submitting the attached comment on this TSA ICR notice. It was originally published in Chemical
Facility Security News on 3-9-19 (>https://chemical-facility-security-
news.blogspot.com/2019/03/tsa-publishes-30-day-pipeline-security.html<)
 
Patrick J. Coyle
Chemical Facility Security News
PJCoyle@aol.com 706-888-8459
TWITTER: PJCoyle
LinkedIn: PJCoyle
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TSA Publishes 30-day Pipeline Security ICR – 03-09-19 


 


The Transportation Security Administration is publishing a 30-day information collection request 


(ICR) notice in Monday’s Federal Register (on-line today; 84 FR 8738-8739) for their Pipeline 


System Operator Security Information ICR. The 60-day ICR notice was published on October 


29th, 2018. It does not appear that there were any comments submitted in response to the 60-day 


ICR notice. 


 


The notice is billed as an extension of the current ICR, but it also contains an unremarked 


revision of the burden estimate. The table below compares the burden estimate in this notice and 


the previously approved ICR. 


 


 Current ICR This Notice 


Responses 60 32 


Burden Hours 30 16 


Burden Cost Not Provided Not Provided 


 


Comment 


 


Neither the 60-day notice nor the current notice provides any justification for the change in 


burden estimate. The lack of justification for the change in burden estimate makes it impossible 


for the public to accurately comment on the accuracy of the burden estimate. More importantly, 


the failure to provide the public specific notice that there has been a change in the burden 


estimate makes it unlikely that people would take the time to prepare a comment on the ICR. In 


effect this makes it appear that the ICR notice is deliberately misleading and incomplete.  


 


I urge the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs to return this ICR extension to TSA for 


new public notices providing the missing information and properly identifying this as an ICR 


revision, not a simple extension. 


 



https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2019-03-11/html/2019-04291.htm

https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/FR-2018-10-29/pdf/2018-23593.pdf

https://www.federalregister.gov/d/2019-04291/p-21

https://www.reginfo.gov/public/do/PRAViewICR?ref_nbr=201605-1652-002




